

## **Newsletter**

19th January 2024



## Welcome

We have had a fun week at Jeavons Wood keeping warm inside.

We have had communication from Cambridgeshire County Council about parking. We would also like to remind you to please not park on the grass outside the front gates at school. If there is a traffic cone on the driveway please do not try and park there.

# **Diary Dates**

### January 2024

W/c Mon 22nd Life Education Bus
Tues 23rd Year 3 Swimming
Tues 30th Year 3 Swimming

#### **February**

Thurs 1st Open Classroom
W/c Mon 5th Parent Consultations
Tues 6th Year 5 Swimming

#### March

Fri 1st Year 1 HOTP Day Thurs 14th Year 1 Little City



# Public Speaking Competition

Congratulations to Ellis (Squirrels), Hannah (Owls), Toby (Foxes) and Holly (Bears) who all did a fantastic job at representing our school at the CB23 public speaking competition on Thursday at Peterhouse College, University of Cambridge.

All the children prepared and delivered fantastic speeches, but a special well done to Hannah who won the Year 3/4 category!



## **Term Dates 2024-25**

We now have our term dates for 2024-25, please see the attached Term Dates document for all our dates and INSET days.

# Parking Enforcement Changes

We have received the following information from Cambridgeshire County Council:

From 1 February anyone parking on restrictions such as double yellow lines or zig zag lines near the school are far more likely to receive a parking ticket than before.

Cambridgeshire County Council was given Civil Parking Enforcement powers by the Government late last year and are doing a final push with South Cambridgeshire District Council to remind people of the change before tickets, with fines attached, begin to be issued by Civil Parking Enforcement Officers.

The safety of pupils and everyone in and around the school is really important and inconsiderate parking can make it more dangerous for people. Please use this change as an additional reminder to think about where you park.

For more details about Civil Parking Enforcement please visit Cambridgeshire County Council's Civil Parking Enforcement page of its website.

### No Nuts

We would like to remind parents that we are a nut-free school. Please do not bring in any products with nuts in for your child's packed lunch. This includes Nutella chocolate spread, Snickers bars, peanut butter, Toblerone, and other chocolate products that contain nuts.



# **Open Classroom**

Our next Open Afternoon will be on Thursday 1st February. This time we will be opening our doors after school, from 3.15-4pm. You may come into your child's classroom at pick up, from the classroom door.

If you have more than one child at school you will need to collect all of your children from their classrooms before coming into school for the Open Classroom. You can then spend some time in each of their classrooms.

## **Safer Internet Day**

#SaferInternetDay is on 6th February! We can't wait to get all young people at Jeavons Wood involved in the day and start discussions about what online safety means to them @UK\_SIC www.saferinternetday.org.uk.

Mrs McMurray, Mr Emery & The Jeavons Wood Team